CITY OF MORO
MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 7, 2017
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
 
The Moro City Council met for a regular Council Meeting, Tuesday, February 7, 2017, 7:00 p.m. at the Moro City Hall.  The following were present Mayor Andy Anderson; Councilors Bryan Cranston, Seth vonBorstel, Jim Payne and Perry Thurston; Kya Mabe-City Administrator (CA), John English-Director of Public Works (DPW); Bryan Adams & Leif Hansen – LS Networks, Teresa McCallum, Carey Hughes, Melody Stafford, Nell Melzer, Patricia Gabriel, Jerrilea Mayfield and Stephen Hairline.

CONSENT AGENDA-MINUTES-BILLS-FINANCIAL REPORT- There was a motion (vonBorstel/Cranston) to approve the January 3, 2017 Regular Council Meeting minutes as presented. Motion Carried.

There was a motion (Cranston/Payne) to approve November’s bills totaling $13,539.17, check numbers 11739-11757 and 15038-15039.  Motion Carried.   

PAST DUE WATER/SEWER ACCOUNTS – There were 7 disconnect notices delivered. All paid a portion due or have made payment arrangements. 

VISITORS – 
Bryan Adams and Leif Hansen – LS Networks – The final changes to the franchise agreement were discussed.  The City Council, the City’s legal counsel and LS Networks all approved the agreement.  There was a motion (vonBorstel/Thurston) to approve the LightSpeed Networks franchise agreement with final changes.  Motion Carried. There was also discussion on the process of getting fiber optic services to the citizens.  Mr. Adams and Mr. Hansen briefly explained what it takes and how it works.  LSN would use existing aerial lines which would connect to the main source in Rufus.  The goal is to get fiber within 200 feet of each business and home.  Councilor Thurston stated the County brought fiber lines through Moro, he then asked Mr. Adams why LSN is not using the underground lines that exist.  Mr. Adams explained at the time LSN was awarded the bid for the Sherman County School project, they attempted to work with Frontier Telnet, who was not interested in working with LSN at that point in time.  LSN then created a design for the School project and submitted the design for funding.  Now that funding is available they are unable to change the design.  The cost estimate to bring fiber optics through Moro is $698,000.  In this estimate LS Networks is capable of funding $448,000 and would request the City to fund $250,000.  This is a project that the City may look further into in the coming future.  

Patricia Gabriel – Mrs. Gabriel attended the meeting to discuss the creek and its upkeep.  Mrs. Gabriel explained there is trash and silt in the creek, what happens if we flood?  The council explained the creek belongs to the property owners, that being said this is a concern for all of us and the council will look into helping with the issues.  Mayor Anderson stated the Moro Creek is deemed a salmon run, which can make working in the creek difficult due to permitting requirements, etc.  The council also discussed having a group of volunteers, high school students seeking community service hours or OYCC to help clean the creek.  

Lisa Shafer and Deena Johnson – Mrs. Shafer and Mrs. Johnson were unable to attend the meeting due to a last minute emergency and the weather.  Mayor Anderson briefly shared on their behalf; Mrs. Shafer and Mrs. Johnson are local business owners who would like to start a First Saturday Art Walk.  Their goal is to get all four Sherman County Cities involved.  Mayor Anderson mentioned an ordinance that needs to be looked into as far as having events on the sidewalk.   
	
COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS REGARDING AGENDA ITEMS – Ms. Melzer shared that she and Myrna Melzer are very grateful for all who have helped to keep our roads clear during the winter season.  

LANDSCAPE PROJECT – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared the landscaping grant of $1000.00 from Sherman Development League (SDL) had a closing date of January 31, 2017.  Due to the winter weather and plan changes only half of the funds have been used.  Ms. Mabe explained she filed a 6 month grant extension request with SDL, which was granted.  The closing date for the SDL grant is now July 31, 2017. Mayor Anderson stated he had no updates to share but is ready to get the landscape project finished.   

DOWNTOWN REVITALIZATION PROGRAM APPLICATION – Mayor Anderson shared that he and Ms. Mabe went to the County to request funding.  The County has agreed to match the City’s $15,000.00 for this program.  Mayor Anderson stated that the County has set aside $50,000.00 for this program and the other cities have not shown much interest.  The County also encouraged the City come back to the Court if more funding is needed.  Mayor Anderson shared he filled in the date and amount blanks within the application to go over. A maximum grant amount of 15,000.00, or if restoring to original state, a maximum grant of $30,000.00.  This will be an 80% reimbursement grant program.  If the request is over $15,000.00 the applicant must submit an architectural rendering from a licensed architect. For grants over $15,000.00 the applicant must demonstrate how the improvements will restore the façade to its original state.  The first round of applications due by April 25, 2017, review in May.  The Second round applications due by July 25, 2017, review in August.  Mrs. Carey Hughes asked why the council wants to have a maximum grant of $15,000.00 to $30,000.00 dollars when all we have at the moment is $30,000.00.  Don’t we want everyone to benefit and not just one or two? Councilor Cranston explained a larger grant gives someone the ability to do something amazing.  That is why it is set up this way.  If someone applies and they have an amazing plan that will really make a difference and improve Moro’s Main Street, he would likely go for that one.  That being said, it doesn’t mean that it is going to happen that way, an applicant can apply for a $15,000.00 grant and be granted less than that.  It just keeps the option open.  There was a motion (Cranston/Payne) to approve the amounts and dates for the application.  Motion Carried. Mayor Anderson explained we need to elect a chairman for the committee.  The council expressed their confusion and stated this was done last month and the committee has been created.  Mayor Anderson said no, that committee was to put together the application and they fulfilled their duties, now we need to elect a committee chairman to see the process through.  The council explained as they understood the committee is the committee and it is in place.  After further discussion there was a motion (Cranston/Thurston) to elect Mrs. Carey Hughes as the committee chair for a two fiscal year term, starting now and ending June 2019 and to select Councilor vonBorstel as the council liaison. Motion Carried. 

WATER AND WASTEWATER MAPPING - DLCD – Mr. John English (DPW) shared he had a meeting with Tenneson Engineering and Sherman County SWCD and he feels Tenneson Engineering is the direction we should take.  SWCD would have to start from scratch and Tenneson has information on file. In addition, because we want this to be an accurate map, it would be best to go with the company who does this often.  The council asked if Mr. English has a cost estimate as the City has a $1000.00 grant to put towards this project.  Mr. English stated he would contact Tenneson for a cost estimate for the next meeting. Ms. Mabe (CA) explained the grant closing date is March 31, 2017.  The council suggested getting the cost estimate and going from there.  If it is going to cost up to or just over $1,000.00 go for it, if it is going to cost $5,000.00, the Council will need to reconvene.  

MAINTENANCE ASSISTANT POSITION – Ms. Mabe shared that the notice is out and applications are due back February 28, 2017.  The council shared they would all like to be on the interview board when scheduled.
[bookmark: _GoBack]    
LONG TERM DEVELOPMENT PLAN – At the January meeting Mayor Anderson sent the council and staff with homework to create a list of priorities and projects in the following categories to complete in the next 2-5 years.  The categories are City Ordinances, Materials/Tools/Equipment, Maintenance priorities, Project priorities, City Sponsored Activities and Other.  There are multiple items on the list including, Highway 97 parking issues, fire hydrant replacement, park supplies, replacing of all terracotta piping, an ATV, etc. Councilor Cranston expressed his interest in having a strategic planning session with a facilitator.  Mayor Anderson requested that the councilor create a list of where they think the Strategic Investment Program and Verizon funds should go for the 2017-2018 fiscal year.  Those lists will be reviewed in the March meeting.  

LOCAL GOVERNMENT GRANT PROGRAM – OREGON PARKS AND RECREATION – The Oregon Parks and Recreation Department (OPRD) 2017 grant cycle is open.  There are three grant categories, large, small and planning grants.  Citizens have shown interest in a splash pad at the Moro City Park.  This is something the council has been looking into and has an architect in mind to help with the planning stages.  After discussion the Council chose to apply for the planning grant to facilitate working with the architect.  

COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS CONCERNING ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA – None

GOOD OF THE ORDER – 
· Councilor vonBorstel shared he would like creek maintenance and upkeep on the March meeting agenda. Councilor vonBorstel also brought up advertising, as the City mainly used The Condon Times Journal instead of The Dalles Chronicle.  Ms. Mabe shared that is mainly due to the cost difference.  Councilor vonBorstel would like to look into which paper services more of our residents to ensure everyone is informed.  
 
Next Council Meeting is scheduled for March 7, 2017 @ 7:00 p.m. 
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